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Baddow Hall Infant School Newsletter 
Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

As we break up for summer, I would like to take 

this opportunity to thank you all for your  

support throughout the year. We are very 

proud of the wonderful children we have at 

Baddow Hall Infant School.  

 

Yesterday, year 2 had their leaver’s assembly and it was 

great to reflect on their time at the infant school and how 

they have grown since being in reception. Today we say 

goodbye and good luck to them and wish them all the best 

for the future. For those families who are leaving us we 

have enjoyed working in partnership with you at the  

beginning of your child’s learning journey.  

 

 

I am sure you will jon me in thanking the fantastic staff team at Baddow Hall 

Infant School for all their hard work this year. We have a great team at our 

school and they very much deserve the summer break.  

 

I wish you all a safe summer break and look forward to seeing you all on 

Tuesday 3rd September.  

 

Best Wishes, 

Lesley Schlanker                                                                                                        

Headteacher 

Click on the School Money icon above to book your child’s dinners.                                                                                                                   

Reception and Year 1 deadline to order meals for week commencing 2nd September 

was Wednesday 17th July so if you did not order within the deadline you will need to 

provide your child with a packed lunch. 

Deadine to order meals for week commencing 9th September will be     

Wednesday 4th September, this includes our new intake children.                                                                                                             

Please ensure to click PAY on the app to ensure meals are sent through to us.                                                

If your child has a meal ordered and they arrive with a packed lunch, they will be 

given the meal and the packed lunch will come home with them.                                                                

Any changes to your child’s meal choices are to be made by parents by 9am 

Wednesday’s for the following week to ensure that your child is getting their       

favourite choice, we appreciate that children can change their preferences.                            

PLEASE NOTE: We are unable to accept late orders for meals, if you miss the 

deadline you will need to provide your child with a packed lunch that week. 

Please ensure that your child does not bring any   

products into school containing nuts, including    

cereal bars, cakes and sandwich fillings etc.                                                                 

This also includes chocolate spread as we     

cannot be sure that it is not Nutella. We have 

staff and children with severe nut allergies.     

School Attendance 

Congratulations to the 9 children who today  

received their 100% attendance certificate. 

https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=logout&version=20190314


Breakfast Club Reminder                                                

Booking for next half term is now 

closed.  Please be reminded that  

sessions will be £6.50 each from next 

half term.                                                                  

If you need sessions for this current 

half term you will need to call to book 

and pay.  Please note that some days 

are already full.                                                                                                           

Please ensure if paying for sessions 

with childcare vouchers that plenty of 

time is given before each booking  

window opens so funds can clear in 

time. Only pay in what is needed for 

each half term to prevent building 

up a large balance.                                       

We have an Amazon wish list in school. If you are wanting to contribute something, 

please click Here for our wish list. Thank you for all the resources that we have     

received from parents so far, it is much appreciated. 

Pierced Ears—Reminder!                                                                                             

Children may wear stud earrings in school. Hoops and other earrings are not         

permitted for safety reasons.                                                                                            

If you are considering getting your child’s ears pierced, please bear in mind that  

children are not permitted to wear earrings during PE/after school clubs and tape is 

not allowed. We recommend having them pierced in the 6 weeks holiday.                                                                                              

Children may wear a wrist watch in school if they are learning to tell time (analogue). 

We recommend not to wear high value watches in case they were to get lost or         

damaged. No other jewellery should be worn in school. 

Useful information—including summer holiday club information                                                                                    

Please click HERE for the useful information tab on our website for parents such as 

ordering name labels, advice on health for families. It also gives information about 

events taking place within the local community, which are updated regularly. 

Lost Property                                                                                                                     

We will be displaying our lost property outside by the gates. Please ensure to have a 

look if you think you have lost anything. Anything remaining in the boxes on the last 

day of term will be recycled. 

Medication                                                                                                                              

If your child has medication that needs to be held in school, this will come home with 

your child on the last day of term. If they require the medication to be administered in 

school for the next academic year you will need to bring it to the office, in its original 

packaging and complete fresh forms for the year. Please ensure that the medication 

has not expired. If there are updated medical care plans relating to your child, please 

also bring these in to the office. 

After School Clubs                                                                                                              

ALL EXTRA-CURRICULAR CLUBS 

(the ones in blue)                                              

All clubs will start week commencing 

16th September. Please book your 

child’s place directly with the club  

provider’s, their details are on their 

individual flyers and open for booking 

on Tuesday 3rd September 2024. 

Please note that not all clubs are 

open to all year groups this term. 

These have been highlighted in 

green.                                          

Childcare vouchers can be used for 

Breakfast Club but not extra-curricular 

clubs.                                                                                                            

To book Gymnastics or Basketball, 

please click the CMXSC link: Baddow 

Hall Infant School | CMXSC Active                                                                                                                                   

HT = Half term. ID = Inset day. BH = 

Bank holiday  

Charity Fundraising total = £1193.22                                                                    

Children in Need—£210.50                                                                                                  

Poppies—£173.34                                                                                                                    

Farleighs Hospice collections as Xmas 

shows—£318.38                                                   

Xmas Jumper Day for Save the        

Children—£249.00                                                             

Red Nose Day—£242.00                                    

School Fundraising total = £1752.76                        

Recycling—£26.95                                              

ECAO—£440.25                                                

Sponsored Read—£1165.56                            

Lollies at Sports Day—£120.00                           

Thank you to everyone for your                   

generosity this year.           

https://amzn.eu/cdCb89t
https://www.baddowhallinfant.co.uk/web/useful_information/647925

